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Longstone Community Council

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 9 September 2019 at 7:30 pm in Longstone Primary School, Redhall Grove.



DL welcomed everyone to the meeting

1
Attendance and apologies

Elected members:

Des Loughney (Chair), Steuart Campbell (Secretary/Treasurer), Rosalind Lennie (Minutes Secretary), Bob Gardiner, Jean Marr. 

Co-opted members
Alan Gordon

Nominated representatives:

none

Ex Officio

Cllr Donald Wilson, Cllr Ashley Graczyk (part)

In attendance

Jessica Clack (assistant to Cllr Graczyk, part)
Public visitors: none
Apologies for absence were received from Cllr Denis Dixon, Angela Pearston (head teacher), Margaret Campbell, John Allan and PC Jamie Baillie.
2
The minutes of the meeting held on Monday 10 June 2019 were approved and adopted.
3
Police report for May  2019

Although no police were available, JB had sent a note to SC and the latter read from that. In August there were 290 calls (2 nuisance); 94 crimes (52 detected); no housebreakings (exceptional); 14 assaults (9 detected); 16 thefts (1 detected); 6 traffic crimes but none drink or drug related; 1 hate crime. There was a very large drug recovery (over £10k value) after 2 drug warrants were executed in the area. DW reported that although CEC’s funding for the police had been reduced, community policing was not affected.
4
Matters arising from the last minutes but not covered elsewhere in the agenda: 
4.1
SC reported that all the brick bin stores in Kingsknowe Court, Kingsknowe Place and Longstone Street have been demolished and he explained how they are to be replaced by fenced bin compounds for wheelie bins, etc. DD had sent a note re various matter raised by a resident on Kingsknowe Place (probably Lily Campbell, whom SC will contact on the matter).
4.2
The matter of tarmac on the towpath will be responded to by JA.
4.3
SC asked for the matter of his hearing difficulty to be dropped. 
5
Memorial ‘outdoor classroom’
SC reported that the gardening contractor has returned several times to spray herbicide on weeds growing in the planter. The school is now responsible for the classroom’s upkeep. AG reported that he is helping the school create garden plots beside the classroom and so he can report occasionally on the state of the classroom. RG asked about the other planters around the school.
6
Grays Mill
SC reminded the council that, due to insuperable problems, we had abandoned any plan to erect a memorial board on the pavement outside Sainsbury’s and had decided to ask CEC what it could do about the matter. DW, who SC had approached on the matter and is chair of the relevant CEC cttee, said that although funds for such a project, CEC could not conduct any work on this matter themselves. SC reported having a meeting on this matter on 18 June with a representative of J Smart & Co, the owners of the Booker site (it was fortunate that Bookers had left, leaving us free to negotiate only with Smart’s). They were interested but could not offer to help until they had decided what to do with the building. SC would keep in contact with them. Eventually it might be possible to have a commemorative plaque erected on the site.
7
Planning and development

7.1
Kingsknowe Roadhouse: Still waiting assessment.
7.2
Proposal to turn 93 Lanark Rd into an HMO. The application was granted on 26 June. Item will be dropped from future agendas.
7.3
The closed prison path was discussed. DW was sure that the path will reopen when it is safe to do so.
7.4
41 Lanark Rd (former Cross Keys pub now converted to flats). SC reported that one flat is now an Airb&b, causing some parking problems. The item will be dropped from future agendas.
7.5
Student flats in Slateford. SC explained that the Westside Motors site, with planning permission, had been sold to a company in England who had made a new planning application. He had circulated a proposed objection to this application and asked if LCC would support it. This was agreed.

7.6
Bridge over Water of Leith (a condition attached to the planning permission for Sainsbury’s store). SC explained that he was still struggling to get a response to an FOI claim from the Transport Dept. DW suggested contacting the CEC’s FOI section, whose contact details he would send to SC. 
7.7
Slateford House/Chalmers Hall. This application, to which LCC has objected, is still ‘awaiting assessment’. So far there have been 7 objections lodged, inc. one from SC.
7.8
Bookers. Now that Bookers have left, the site owner, J Smart & Co have decided on demolition and have applied to erect hoardings in preparation. 


SC drew attention to two major developments pending in Slateford: flats to replace the Blue Goose pub at 31 Lanark Rd and more flats to replace Clark’s Motor Group site at 1 Lanark Rd. Both are outwith our area and are being dealt with by Craiglockhart Community Council. He exhibited illustrations. 
8
Meetings attended by LCC officers
none

9
Environmental matters

SC is still reporting graffiti on various properties, sometimes having to remove the graffiti himself. 19 examples still on our website. DW acknowledge that a report on graffiti will come before his CEC cttee [Culture and Communities] and said that a data base will be established. AG reported severe damage to the surface of the play area in Redhall Park. He had drawn the parks Dept’s attention to it. 

10
Councillor’s reports

DW, as our appointed returning officer, tables documents, inc posters, relating to the community council elections, a process which began that day (another election will not be held until 2023). Nomination papers were circulated. The deadline for nominations is 30 Sep and, if an election is required, that will be on 31 Oct.

Cllr Graczyk reported action on various matters: a wall pointed beside Scotmid; flooding to properties in Longstone Crescent from the Murray Burn (protection required); blocked road gullies. SC asked her find out why the required street name plate is still missing in Inglis Green Road (a matter she had previously investigated).

DL raised the matter of child poverty (40% in our area); there is evidence of ‘holiday hunger’ and AG noted how school photographs showed great differences across the City. There is a need to spend money on this matter. DD is pressing for more resources.
11
Treasurer’s report 
Balance on 10 June..................................................................1191.98
17 June 2019, secretary’s expenses......................................... -82.52

16 July 2019, payment to CEC for room hire............................ -74.60

26 July 2019, CEC grant..........................................................+747.64 (+£50)

Balance to date.......................................................................£1782.50

12
Correspondence


Note from the Scottish Ambulance Service re their New Clinical Response Model. SC will provide details to anyone who wants them.

Note from Cycling UK re their ‘Big Bike Revival’, a fund for organisations to put on events that encourage the community to get cycling in their local area (see www.cyclinguk.org). 


Another note from SSAFA, the Armed Forces charity re VE Day 75.
13
AOCB.
DL observed that we would need to announce the November Remembrance Ceremony at the next meeting. SC will order wreath.
 JM reported celebrations re the 80th anniversary of the establishment of St Nicholas Church. Special service on 15 Sep. 

DW noted Riding of the Marches (High St, 15 Sep, 2pm).

AG reported encountering Christopher McFadden, who is often concerned about the speed of traffic on Lanark Rd. He recently reported an accident involving a cyclist to SC, who reminded all that Lanark Rd will eventually have a 30mph speed limit. 
14
Next meeting will be arranged for 7 October in the school.
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